
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
March 2021 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Y7 to 9 Spring Term 2 - Pastoral and Attainment Report  
 
Your child’s Spring 2 pupil report has been sent home today via Sims Parent app. The information you receive 
will be a downloadable PDF file, however the report can also be viewed through the app.  
 
To register for this free service and access your child’s report, you will need to provide school with an 
active email address.  This is so we can send an activation email inviting you to join this service. If you 
have not provided an active email address please can you fill in the form via the school website. 
 
The report provides information regarding your child’s current academic performance and pastoral 
information. 

 
How to interpret Current Attainment 

 

 
 
Your child has been placed in a one of five target attainment bands. The attainment band relates to your 
child’s GCSE Lowton Target Grade for the end of Year 11. Your child’s teachers have made a Yes or No 
judgement as to whether your child is meeting their target band expectations. 
 
Y = means that your child is meeting their attainment band expectations. 
N= means that your child is not meeting their attainment band expectations. 
 

How to interpret Pastoral data: Attendance and Behaviour 
 

Subjects Lowton Target Grade Lowton Target Band 
Meeting Attainment 

Expectations 

Subject x 8 B Y 

2020-21 Pupil A Year Group Average Rank Position 

Attendance 
(Year to date) 

98.2% 97.2% 8th 

Achievement Points 852 478 

 

Behaviour Points 3 6 



 

 

Attendance percentages and behaviour totals will be reported as “Year to date”. Year group averages enables 
you to compare your child’s performance against their peers. The year group attendance ranking position 
will be from 1 to 100, with 1 being high. 
 
 

 
Y - means that your child’s quality of homework, participation in lessons or behaviour is at the acceptable 
school standard. 
 
N - means that your child’s quality of homework, participation in lessons or behaviour is not of an acceptable 
standard. There are concerns that we may like to discuss. 
 
If you require any further information, or a conversation regarding your child’s report please contact me at 
carterp@lowtonhs.wigan.sch.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr Philip Carter 
Director of Learning - Assessment 
 

Subjects Quality of Homework Participation in lessons 
Positive Behaviour in 

lessons 

Subject x N Y Y 


